
OCC Website:  www.occofstl.com 

OCC Meetings:   Are held on the 2nd Tuesday of every Month and are open to all members and 
guests. Our Next Meeting Will Be:  March 10  Meeting Location: Jilly’s Café & Steakhouse, 1630 
Gravois Road, High Ridge, MO 63049, Phone: (636) 449-4500  www.jillyscafeandsteakhouse.com 

(for directions, go to their website and click on “Contact Us” at the top of the page)  

President:  Dennis Osterhorn 

Vice President:  Gary Messenger 

Treasurer:  Ann Nickelson-Jennings 

Sgt. At Arms:  Tom Nickelson 

Membership: Mike and Suzanne 

Koenen 

Administrative Assistant:  Ken 

Schaeffler 

Volunteers: 

Club Outreach:  Esther Brewer 

Club Historian:  Karen Mericle 

Trash Pick-Up:  Dick and Karen Mericle 

Webmaster:  Rick Poepping 

NCM Ambassador:  Byrle Layman 

Facebook Admin:  Randy Vollmer 

Wednesday Dinner Club:  Jan and Doug 

Flader 

Newsletter Editor:  Larry Dann 







MEETING MINUTES 

February 11, 2020, 7:30 PM 

Meeting Location – Jilly’s 

 

Meeting called to order by President, Dennis Osterhorn 

Tom NIckleson led the Pledge of Allegiance 

Dennis Osterhorn presented opening statement: 

Thanks to all members who attended the services and procession for Steve Majino.  Thanks to Esther Brewer 
the club’s outreach person for the beautiful flower arrangement she took care of. 

Please keep all ill members in your prayers. 

Thanks to Jim Ford for a job well done in organizing the St. Louis Auto Show.  “Outstanding Job”.  Also, thanks 
to all of the members that took the time to help work the show.  Thanks to “Fuzz” for coming to the event n 
behalf of Jim Butler Chevrolet. It was truly one of our best showings.  With at least one car from each gener-
ation. 

Dennis suggested purchasing a stand-up banner for future events.  Also suggested using the new NCM banner 
once it is voted on and selected by the members. 

We would like to thank those members who spoke out at the last meeting and for your thoughts and sugges-
tions.  There will ALWAYS be a time set aside for open discussion and ideas from all members. 

Please sign in to groupworks for automatic updates of Club Events and Functions.  Posted event will automati-
cally be deleted after thirty (30) have passed after the event.  In the past month, 115 members signed in to 
view events and posts.  23 did not sign in.  63% of those who signed in reviewed post.  There were 1,300 
views of posts. 

The NCM Banner will be selected tonight.  There were 13 entries.  Byrle has been working very hard on this and 
it has become his pride and joy.  The banner will be displayed at the Museum for one year.  After that year, it 
has been suggested the banner be donated to Jim Butler Chevrolet for display in their showroom. 

It was mentioned again the 2020 dues must be paid by February 28, 2020. 

Larry and Dennis will be working on reformatting the monthly newsletter.  Some members were having issues 
with the small print.  They are working to resolve those issues. 

Rick Poepping is working on the new website.  Rick spoke of a number of problems with the old site that are get-
ting fixed with the new site.  Rick asked for suggestions of what members would like to see.  You can e-mail 
suggestions to Rick at rickpep@gmail.com.  Some suggestions brought up at the meeting were a calendar 
of public events (car shows, benefits, etc.) Event photos for public viewing.  Rick said he is working on pho-
tos organized by dates and event in albums.  Open album and scroll through all pictures of the event or func-
tion. 

Paula Miceli is doing well after her surgery.  Keep her in your prayers. 

Rich Brewer had a stroke.  He is doing well and at home.  Prayers his way also. 

We are working on a revised and updated tri-fold flyer for upcoming events as handouts. 

Dennis would like to have some special recognition for event organizers and coordinators for their efforts in 
events and functions. 

mailto:rickpep@gmail.com


Board Members were introduced by the President. 
 

Ann Jennings presented the Treasurer’s report: 

A motion to accept the Treasurers report was made by Dick Mericle, 2
nd

 by John Miceli 

Dennis made motion to accept minutes of last meeting: Motion made by John Miceli, 2
nd

 by Randy Vollmer 

Mike Koenen presented the membership report: 

Currently we have 82 members and 67 Associate members. 
Please have dues paid by February 29, 2020 for the 2020 year 

NCM Report was presented by Ann Jennings in Byrles’ absence: 

SPRING Bash: April 23 thru 25, 2020 

Membership is still open 

Some events and road trips are “Sold Out”, but there are still lots of things to see and do. 

OCC uses the Drury Inn in Bowling Green, but there are many choices 

 

National Corvette Museum Membership 

3 people expressed interest in NCM membership from the handouts at last month’s meeting. 

Ken Schaeffler is now a member 

 

Banner Selection 

Each member to select a favorite 

Ballots will be collected and tallied 

Winner will be announced at the end of February meeting 

Byrle will provide information sheet with instructions for submission. 

Dennis asked if any new members were in attendance: 

Sharon Young – was an associate but got her own car. 2004 Black Coupe 

Carl and Karen Spalinger – 1999 Silver Coupe 

February birthdays and anniversaries. 

Walt Yeager, 2/05;  Charles Isenberg, 2/06;  June Breen, 2/07;  Julie Willis, 2/09;  Caryl Wilson 2/10;  Cindy Mur-
phy, 2/13;  Herb Clark,2/14;  Ken Schaeffler 2/19;  Art Delhougne, 2/21;  Ernie Stephens, 2/26;  Kent Mor-
gan, 2/27 

We wish them all a Happy Birthday and their day be special. 

New cars or additions: 

Sharon Young recently purchased a 2004 Black Coupe 

Kirk Pohl, 1966 White Convertible 

Tom and Mary Heeley – 2017 Admiral Blue Metallic Grand Sport Coupe. 



Gary Messenger reported on past events: 

St. Louis Auto Show - Jim Ford 

River Road Cruise – Tom Nickelson 

Steve Majino funeral and procession 

Thank you all for attending and representing the OCC 

Gary Messenger reported on upcoming events 

Wednesday Night Dinners – Doug and Jan Flader 

Defiance Ridge winery Run – Feb. 22, 2020 – Ken Schaeffler 

TRIVIA Night for Steve Majino – March 7, 2020 – Rick Mestre 

St. John Gildehaus Chicken Dinner – March 8, 2020 – Rich Brewer 

Go Kart Fun Day at Gateway KartPlex – April 18, 2020 – Ken Schaeffler 

NCMK Bash – April 23 – 25, 2020 – Byrle Layman 

OCC Trash Pickup – First of the year – April 26, 2020 – Dick and Karen Mericle 

Magic Tail of the Dragon, Lake of the Ozarks – May 1 – 3, 2020 – Dennis Osterhorn 

Lonestar Corvette Classic – May 22 – 24, 2020 – Jim Ford 

Alton Memorial Day Parade – May 25, 2020 – Fred Gronemeier 

Scott Air Force Base Airshow – May 30 & 31, 2020 – Dennis Osterhorn 

Spinal Bifida rides in the park – May 30, 2020 – Karen Mericle 

Warm Springs Ranch – no date yet – Looking for interested party’s 

St. Louis Aquarium at Union Station – no date yet – Looking for interested party’s 

All upcoming events can be viewed on Groupworks. Visit the site often to know what’s happening. 

Old Business discussion by Dennis Osterhorn: 

Groupworks now has the calendar for all upcoming events. 

New Business discussion by Dennis Osterhorn 

Looking for a volunteer to eventually take over the website from Rick 

Would like a couple additional people to assist in the new website 

Larry will be working on new layout for “The Vette Gazette” 

Looking for new stand up banner for car shows and events 

Asked members for any thoughts, ideas or other input to enhance the Club meeting and to bring forward possible 
events for all members to enjoy. 

Tom Messina will be making a short presentation about his Corvette at the March meeting.  The inaugural kickoff of 
the “Members Cars” segment.  Hopefully, it will become a monthly thing.  

Open for New Discussion 

Kent Morgan would like to bring back the “Vette Vendors” addition to the newsletter or e-mails to members for all 
your Corvette needs  

A member suggested bringing back the crossword puzzles and seek and find word game to the newsletter 

A member suggested a “For Sale” section added to the newsletter 

A member suggested Jim Butler ads in the newsletter. 

 



BANNER DRAWING:  Herb and Patty Clark tallied ballots. 

      And the winner is:  Jason Messenger – Entry #11 Congratulations Jason  

Thanks to ALL the members for their entries and efforts.  You all did a great job and the voting was difficult. 

Tom Nickelson held the 50/50 drawing 

Dennis asked for motion to adjourn: 

Herb Clark made the motion 

Dick Mericle made the second 

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 

 

Respectively Submitted by Kenneth Schaeffler 

 

 

 

Editors Corner 

I want to thank Dennis Osterhorn for his help in creating this newsletter format.  I use the same Microsoft Publisher 
program but was using a new template last month and it didn't come out as good as I had intended.  I went over to 
Dennis and Cheryl’s house last Sunday and we worked on it for a couple of hours although Dennis had done most of 
the groundwork already.  Hopefully this is easier to read and the font is large enough.  The next Vette Gazette will 
even be better as I add more graphics and OCC personalized items to it.  If any member wishes to have something 
published in the Vette Gazette please, please, reach out to me and I will get it in.  I am always open to new and fun 
ideas.    

 

Respectively Submitted by Larry Dann 

 

 





Rick Poepping  3/2 

Mike Walter 3/2          

Judy  Silvagni  3/16 

LorenBurstein3/7    

Dennis  Kinworthy 3/15 

TomDierkes  3/21       

Terri Ford  3/25           

Enzo Steffano 3/31 



Event Date Coordinator 

Trivia Night for Steve 
Majino 

3/7/2020 Rick Mestre 

St John’s Gildehaus 
Fried Chicken Dinner 

3/8/2020 Rich Brewer 

St. Car Museum 4/4/2020 Herb Clark 

NCM Bash 4/22- 4/26  2020 Byrle Layman 

OCC Trash Pick up 4/26/2020 Dick & Karen Mericle 

Magic Dragon Lake of 
the Ozarks 

5/1-5/3/ 2020 Dennis Osterhorn 

Lonestar Corvette Clas-
sic 

5/21- 5/25 /2020 Jim ford 

Alton Memorial Day Pa-
rade 

5/25/2020 Fred Gronemeier 







The Original Corvette Club of St. Louis  

The Original Corvette Club of St. Louis 

c/o Larry Dann 

733 Cypress Drive 

Pacific, MO 63069 

 

MAIL TO: 

 

We are on the Web! 

www.occofstl.com 

The 1961 Corvette 

was the last year to 

feature "wide white-

wall" tires  


